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MINUTES FOR THE ZOOM MEETING HELD ON  1ST APRIL 2021.
PRESENT: Carole Craig, Anne Farrow, Lillian Malcolm, Sandy Cameron, Denise Cameron, Jan Goodall, Bill Varney, Dorothy Wilson.

INVITED SPEAKERS: Annie Marrs, Lead Officer UNESCO City of Design (Leisure & Culture Dundee), Louise Kirby, Designer, Clare Dow, Principal Events Officer (DCC City Development), Jennifer Casswell, Team Leader - City Promotion (DCC City Development).
APOLOGIES: Alison Rae, Michael Leeland.
1. PRESENTATION about the Stobswell Spaces for People Designs from Annie Marrs with Loise Kirby. 
Annie told us that this project is being funded under the Spaces for People programme
 and the intention was to reclaim a bit of road for the Stobswell residents to use. The residents had indicated that they would like the area to have a bit of colour in it and the team have drawn up plans to close Eliza Street to vehicles (but there will be enough room should emergency access be needed) and furnish the street with concrete planters and some concrete bases with wooden tops. These could be used by the public to sit on or lean against while they have a chat and possibly a take-away drink. The seating will have armrests. The street is cobbled and will be decorated with a broad colourful strip, the design of which was inspired by local landmarks, at its junction with Albert street and there will be other colourful decoration near the planters. This is currently a temporary project, but the hope is that it will later be made permanent. The designers are keen to get comments from all groups, including Dundee Blind and Partially Sighted Society and The Guide Dogs Association before work commences in the last week of May.
Annie also told us that a decision has been made to get Union Street repainted and to close the road from 11am to 11pm every day. Local businesses are happy about this, but Annie would again welcome comments from Dundee Blind and Partially Sighted Society and The Guide Dogs Association.
PRESENTATION about the proposed Eden Project by Jennifer Casswell and Clare Dow.
Jennifer said that she was excited about the Eden Project coming to Dundee and that her team were in the process of identifying suitable satellite sites for what would be loosely based on the traditional 9 guilds in Dundee but refocussed and brought up to date. They were hoping that the funding for the project would come from public funding, private funding, and philanthropic donations. Unfortunately, Jennifer could not give us any more details about the project now but said to expect them to be announced publicly soon. They hoped it would all be in place by 2024.
PRESENTATION about the Dundee City Centre Improvement Plan from Jennifer Casswell with Clare Dow.

Jennifer said that the City Centre Improvement Plan was a plan to ensure that Dundee thrives and is prepared for future investment opportunities as we move towards 2050. To structure the plan, they decided to consider 5 broad areas:
· Living: The aim is to increase the city centre population by promoting city centre living and so increase the vibrancy of the city centre.
· Working: The aim is to attract (hopefully 3000) new jobs to the city centre – not just retail but other businesses too.

· Visiting: The aim is to attract growing numbers of visitors by providing visitor attractions and by making the city welcoming. Accommodation and transport links will be needed for these visitors.
· Connectivity: The aim is to provide strong sustainable transport links both from out with and within the city to make it easy for people to visit the city centre. They also want to encourage low emission transport and provide adequate off-street parking for visitors. 

· Public Realm: The aim is to maintain the network of streets and buildings and conserve historical buildings to continue attracting people to the City centre. 
After an initial public consultation earlier this year, they know that for the city centre to thrive they need to encourage a night-time economy and they need more to attract people into the centre of Dundee, especially in the evening. They also need to encourage visitors who come to Dundee to visit one attraction to also visit the other attractions.  Better advertising, better signage and better transport links are required for this.
As few of Dundee’s younger population took part in this consultation, they need to find a way of involving that group to identify their thoughts on how Dundee should develop and how that devolopment can be achieved.

Jennifer said they welcomed ideas from all local residents of what they think should be considered when planning Dundee for the future. 
2. -MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 4th March 2021 were approved. 

3. MATTERS ARISING:

3. (Re Minute 4.2). Dopped kerbs in Johnston Avenue. Carole and Hannah attended a meeting with Raymond Tully at the site in Johnston Crescent. The headteacher of St John’s School and Councillor Anne Rendell were also there. Carole reported that the site of the proposed crossing could be fine but there was a dispute between Raymond Tully and Councillor Rendell about whether the tree should be removed. Carole will report back on the outcome.
4. OTHER AGENDA ITEMS
4.    Sandy said he would bring a statement of our accounts to our next meeting.
5. CORRESPONDENCE:

By email 

5.1 ALLIANCE newsletters and weekly Bulletins.
5.2 Inclusion Scotland E-Bulletins.
5.3 Dundee Third Sector Interface Newsletters.
5.4 Disability Living Newsletters.
5.5 Disability Equality Scotland’s Open Door magazines and newsletters.
5.6 Age Scotland Community Development Newsletter.
5.7 On 3/3/21 from Ewan Gourlay, Traffic & Road Safety Team, Dundee City Council asking for comments about putting in dropped kerbs in Johnstone Avenue.
5.8 On 4/3/21 from Dorothy Wilson asking for names of those who wished to be involved with Broughty Ferry Active Travel - raised table materials discussion.
Nobody has yet responded. Alison and Anne Marie to be asked again and Bill might be able to get involved.
5.9 On 7/3/21 from Anne Farrow sending info she had found about beach mats for wheelchairs.
There was discussion about the feasibility of having these mats at Broughty Ferry and it was decided that we would keep in touch with Nairn Access Panel who are planning to use them on Nairn beach.
5.10 On 8/3/21 from Inclusion Scotland sending Invitation to Disabled People's Question Time. will give us the opportunity to hear direct from leading politicians from Scotland’s main political parties on how they plan to make a difference for Scotland’s disabled people over the next five years.
5.11 On 9/3/21 from Jodie Allan, ARUP, asking for help with Dundee Active Travel Audits. They want to work with local people to identify improvements that could be made to encourage more people to walk and cycle more often for their everyday journey. 
Nobody expressed an interest.
5.12 On 15/3/21 from Carol Anderson, Age Concern, encouraging unpaid carers to register for the Covid-19 vaccine.
5.13 On 24/3 21 from DES re the New National Hate Crime Charter for Public Transport which has just been launched.
5.14 On 25/3/21 from Dorothy Wilson sending info re Stobswell Spaces for People Designs.
6.  A.O.B.

6.1 Carole said that she had recently visited Victoria Park and its entrance was over grass, which is not suitable for wheelchairs when the ground is wet.  She has contacted her local councillor about it.
6.2 Carole reported that at the crossroads between Blackness Road and Blackness Avenue which is near Balgay Park needs another dropped kerb to enable wheelchair users to cross. She will speak to the local councillor Raymond Tully to ask for this to be done.
6.3 It was suggested that we could do some advertising through DVVA to attract new members to our Access Group because so many areas of Dundee are not represented in our discussions.

6.4 It was suggested Anne again make contact with Danielle du Plooy from Serendipides, the social enterprise café. She was going to speak to our group last year but was unable to when the first lockdown started.
7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING.

The date of the next Zoom meeting is Thursday 6th May 2021.
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